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The Nottinghamshire Police and Crime Commissioner’s response to the publication of 
Her Majesty’s Inspectorate of Constabulary’s (HMIC) Strategic Policing Requirement: 
An Inspection of how Police Forces in England and Wales deal with Threats to Public 
Order. 

 
The report can be found here 
 
As per my statutory responsibility to prepare comments on any of HMIC’s published reports, 
Section 55(5) of the 1996 Police Act, I have read through the report and have noted national 
response to the Government’s Strategic Policing Requirements, with specific regard to public 
order. 
 
I have considered this report and have discussed it with the Chief Constable. This is of 
particular note that public order response is the most developed of the Strategic Policing 
Requirements stands inspected and that there is confidence in sufficient resource being in 
place to meet the National Policing Requirement for England and Wales.  
 
I have established arrangements in Nottinghamshire for regular review of the Force’s to the 
threats contained within the Strategic Policing Requirement. I have also identified 
opportunities regionally to share information on local activities to tackle serious and 
organised crime. I have also included in my annual Police and Crime Needs Assessment, the 
need to identify the strategic threat, harm and risk posed to Nottinghamshire, toe ensure that 
this is reported in my refreshing of the Police and Crime Plan. 
 
I, together with the Chief Constable, are committed to ensuring that there are arrangements 
in place to respond locally, regionally and nationally to threats of security and public order 
safety requirements. Nottinghamshire Police has a strong model of collaborative and 
integrated working with other forces in the region and local councils, based on economies of 
scale, improved service and resilience. Police and Fire have a good tactical and operational 
relationship, with joint training (in addition to JESIP), and are developing a Joint Emergency 
and Events Planning Team. We are successfully working collaboratively in this area. 
 
I was particularly pleased that Nottinghamshire was on of the six of the 18 forces, where 
control room staff demonstrated effective processes to respond to the scenario given in the 
test. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
Paddy Tipping 
Police and Crime Commissioner 

http://www.hmic.gov.uk/publication/strategic-policing-requirement-public-order/

